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No sooner had I written the last newsletter it seems it is time for the next one. As April is approaching it also signifies that I have been in post for almost a year. How time flies when you are having fun. It means also that our Hogmanay Party has been and gone as has the Burns Night and the Bring a Friend Ceilidh. Hopefully these were all as enjoyable for members and visitors as it was for the council to organise and run. The Burns Night will be long remembered for the wonderful Immortal Memory by Ken Hamilton, the brilliant Toast to the Lassies by Julian Grayland and the reply by Alison Blair which certainly showed that the ladies were not to be trifled with! The evening will also be remembered for the safety announcement by our Toast Master Alan Mills. Each year we think he has done a superb job and the next he tops it again. Well done Alan and long may you continue. This year Alan will be stepping down as KASS Newsletter editor and non-voting representative of MDCA. Thank you Alan for all your work on behalf of KASS and our association.
85 years
On the 15th March over 80 dancers gathered at the St Georges Centre Chatham Maritime to start the celebrations of our 85th year. It is not clear from the archives as to when exactly the association started so the council decided that we would celebrate all year. Nothing like a good party with party games, jelly and trifle and a wonderful birthday cake made by Elizabeth Leake. As an added bonus the cake, carried by Jay White and Dr Cheryl Black two of our newest members, was piped in by Mike Hicks in full ceremonial dress. Magical. To keep in theme the raffle was drawn by Dr R McDonald who was 85 himself at the beginning of the week.  He said he attended the very first event of the MDCA and was a splendid dancer! It was very nice to see Mary Howard who came all the way from Lancashire for the event. Several dancers had attended the Tunbridge Wells Day school earlier that day and then danced with us in the evening. How about that support? Thank you all for making it all such a wonderful evening.
The concluding event of our 85th will be our Burns Night in January 2009 at the Stanley Road Ballroom in Chatham. This will also be the 250th Anniversary of Rabbie Burns himself so we look forward to seeing you all there.

The Website

The website continues to expand and prosper. Thank you very much to all the MCs for getting their programmes to Julian. This is a great help to all the dancers and is very much appreciated. Programmes and cribs are also posted on the website for all the annual events as well
AGM

Preparations are all under way and Agendas have all been sent out. Please advise either Lis or Bob if you will not be able to attend. Lis and I will be away from the 7th to the 17th April at a conference in Argentina so the association will be in the safe keeping of Vice President Bob Hunt during that time. 

If there are any proposals you would like discussed and voted upon at the AGM please get your thinking caps on now. All proposals need to be circulated to all members more than a month in advance of the meeting so everyone has a chance to think about and discuss the issues concerned before the vote takes place. We look forward to seeing you all there and enjoying dancing after the interval with MC David Menzies.
The Council look forward to continuing to provide the very best events for all the membership of the association.

Enjoy Dancing

Tim Bowden March 2008
